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Dear Cumberland Council.

I hope this letter finds you well.

I am writing to express my deep concern and strong opposition to the proposed development of an organic
waste transfer station at 109A Church St, Lidcombe NSW 2141: Lot 1 DP 778492. File: DA2023/0130. I
believe it is essential to voice our collective concerns regarding this project.

Firstly, the establishment of an organic waste transfer station would introduce significant noise pollution into
our community. The transfer station's operations, including the movement of waste, machinery, and vehicles,
would generate constant noise that disrupts the peaceful environment we have enjoyed until now. This noise
pollution can negatively impact our quality of life, disturb sleep patterns, and affect our mental well-being.

In addition to noise concerns, the organic waste transfer station poses significant health risks for residents
like myself. The accumulation of organic waste can lead to foul odors, attracting pests and vermin, and
potentially increasing the risk of disease transmission. Moreover, the improper handling and management of
organic waste can result in the release of harmful gases and emissions, contributing to air pollution and
jeopardizing the respiratory health of residents, particularly those with pre-existing conditions.

Furthermore, the development of an organic waste transfer station can have detrimental effects on property
values within our community. Homeowners have invested their time, money, and effort in creating a safe
and appealing neighbourhood for their families. The presence of such a facility can create a negative
perception of the area, potentially deterring prospective buyers and causing financial losses for homeowners.
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In conclusion, I encourage the Cumberland Council to reconsider the development of an organic waste
transfer station in our community. The potential negative impacts on noise levels, health, and property values
are of grave concern to residents. I kindly request that you take our concerns into serious consideration and
explore alternative solutions that align with our shared goal of a healthy and thriving neighbourhood Thank
you for your attention to this matter. I trust that the council will carefully weigh the community's concerns
and make a decision that reflects the best interests and well-being of our residents.
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